DEEP MINUTES

June 13, 2012

Danvers Educational Enrichment Partnership PO BOX 387, Danvers, MA 01923 978-777-8925 X-2215, Mark B. Strout, Secretary www.supportdeep.org

Mission Statement: To enrich Danvers Lublic Schools' educational process through a unique partnership comprised of schools, community volunteers and businesses.

BREAKING NEWS! DEEP votes to sponsor a \$50,000 Technology Lab at the newly renovated Danvers High School!

2012' -2013' MEETING DATES

September 12th October 17th November 14th December 12th January 9th, 2013 February 13th March 13th April 10th May 8th June 12th

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE: Texas Roadhouse offer expires June 20th! Send a \$25 Family Membership to PO Box 387 and receive a \$30 gift certificate to Texas Roadhouse.

Are You Rewriting or Taking A New Mortgage? With mortgage rates lower than they have been in years, we are reminding everyone that George Koutsos, V.P. of Reliant Mortgage in Peabody, is offering great rates on new mortgages and rewrites! DEEP receives \$500 toward the Technology fund, the Teacher Grant fund, or the General Endowment fund for every approved mortgage by a DEEP member or Danvers resident. george@georgekoutsos.com

<u>MEETING LOCATION:</u> People's United Bank Community Room, 7:30 AM. All are welcome to join us! (Located at 16-28 High Street) Contact Person---Mr. Mark B. Strout, Secretary, 978-777-8925 X-2215

STUDENT OF THE MONTH PROGRAM
VILLAGE AUTOMOTIVE GROUP-- "KEYS TO SUCCESS PROGRAM"

Members Present: Maureen Gillis, Elsa Marshall, Matt Schroeder, Glenn Boutchie, Gayla Bartlett, Colette Hennessey, Sharon McManus, Dr. Lisa Dana, Jeff Liberman, Ashley Keating, Betty Pickering, Mary Wermers, Tom Strickler, Ann Marie Reen, and Mark Strout.

Minutes: Accepted as read.

Treasury: Glenn Boutchie gave a detailed accounting of the corporation's finances. The checking account balance stands at \$24,687.49 and the assets of the corporation stand at \$240,636.03. The treasurer's report was unanimously accepted.

Wine Tasting Meeting Tonight! If anyone would like to help with next October's Wine Tasting, PLEASE contact either Glenn Boutchie at glenn.boutchie@peoples.com or Maureen Gillis at mgillis@ebsb.com Tonight at 5:00 PM at the East Boston Savings bank in the square will be the site of the 1st meeting. PLEASE think about helping out! There are many committees!! So far, we have Gayla Bartlett,

Public Relations: Gayla Bartlett stated that the Danvers Herald has given us nice press, and that the Salem Evening News will run articles on our DEEP Technology Lab sponsors (Kowalski family, Rotary, Kiwanis, Brian Rogers) over the summer months in increments of two week periods. The DEEP Technology Lab donation will be announced to the press at the beginning of school to "kick off" the new year on a positive note.

Save A Seat Program: Collette Hennessey announced that two (2) fliers were distributed. One at graduation, and the other at Town Meeting. Pat Frasier at Town Meeting did a wonderful job promoting same. We will continue to advertise the **Save A Seat** program over the summer so that we can maximize the potential profit of the program.

Technology Campaign: It is with the greatest of pleasure the DEEP announces that it has unanimously voted to sponsor a Danvers High School **TECHNOLOGY LABORATORY** for the newly renovated Danvers High School. The **DEEP Laboratory** will be announced to the press in conjunction with the opening of school in September.

PLEASE consider becoming a DEEP individual member for only \$10/\$25 for families. It is a great way to support a true civic/business/school collaborative effort to bring about excellence in our schools! Purchase your auditorium chair on the DEEP website: www.supportdeep.org

Next meeting is **September 12th!** We meet at the Peoples United Bank Community Room at 16-28 High Street at **7:30 AM**. Meetings guaranteed to last no longer than 1 hour.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Strout, Secretary